
  

A Message from District Governor Marlyn Fast 

In February, I listed four major events that would 
be happening in District 25-G. Since then, we 
have had our third District Meeting. This was held 
at the Leesburg Lions Club on Saturday, February 
19th. The Leesburg Lions Club has a membership 
of forty strong. The weather was questionable on 
Saturday, but it was well worth coming out for 
the breakfast that was worth more than the 
$8.00 we paid. Way to go, Leesburg Lions! 

At the Business Meeting, the normal reporting 
was done by the GLT PCC David Eisen, GST Lion 
Al Beehler, and in the absence of GMT PDG Mary 
Klempay, I reported for her. Please take note of their reports in this 
newsletter.  

The LCIF fundraiser has been reported a lot because of its 3-year goal 
of raising $300,000,000 by June 30, 2022. At this time $257,300,000 
has been raised; thatôs only $42,700,000 left to reach the goal.  If we 
finish strong, the goal can be reached. 

District 25-G has a possibility of applying for a LCIF District & Club 
Community Impact Grant of up to $11,441. In pursuing this grant, we 
had a speaker from Cultivate Food Rescue speak at the District 
Meeting. He spoke about a backpack program where six meals are 
provided for elementary students in need, every weekend.  This 
program is happening in St. Joseph, Elkhart, and Marshall Counties.  
After some discussion, it was voted on and passed to apply for a Grant 
of $4,500. This will provide approximately 5,400 meals. If we are 
successful in receiving this grant, the challenge would remain to look 
for other projects next year in the other counties in our district, since 
this money is available for the whole district.   

The next major event coming up is our District Convention on March 
12th at Argos. Please do not miss this District 25-G event. Our speaker 
will be ID Michael Banks and his wife Lion Anne Banks from Stillwater, 
Oklahoma. In addition to their motivational talks and two seminars, 
there will be a major push for pledges and donations for LCIF, with a 
drawing for a prize for anyone who contributes any amount. Come and 
enjoy the day with fellow Lions in the district. This is your chance to 
vote for your Lions Leaders for the next year. 

We Serve with Kindness in Action! 

Yours in Lionism, 
Lion Marlyn Fast, District Governor 
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A Message from 1st Vice District Governor Brian Thomas 

I joined the Elkhart Lions Club in 1992, making me a 30-year member. Several years 
ago, Lions Clubs International added credit for years spent in the Jaycees service 
organization, so add 10 years and now I'm a 40-year member! The point is that I 
served the local Lions as a member, board member, officer, and twice as President 
while giving back to my community by participating in all Elkhart Lions Club service 
projects. Many times, I bragged about being part of the world's largest service group, 
and I brought in three members. I considered myself a damn good Lion and yet never 
gave much thought to the middle tier of the Lions organization, the district.  

Five years ago, after a seismic change in my life, I agreed to begin serving District 25-G as 2nd Vice 
District Governor, 1st Vice DIstrict Governor, and then District Governor in 2020-21. Then, because of 
a gap in leadership, I am once again 1st VDG and will serve again as District Governor in 2022-23. Of 
course, in that time span I have come to appreciate the importance of the district level to Lions. 

The district leadership is your eyes, ears, and mouth from your local club to Lions Clubs International. 
The district is your link to the other 48 clubs in District 25-G and the other six districts in the state of 
Indiana. You can't belong to the largest service group in the world and not expect or want to interact 
with fellow Lions. However, a district is not the most important level of being a Lion. That distinction 
belongs to you, the local Lion! You do not really need the district to function as a Lion, but the district 
does need you in order to survive.  District 25-G needs you to attend the four District Cabinet Meetings 
scattered around the district during the year, attend District Convention in Argos on March 12, and 
Banner Night in Milford in August. You should invite the current District Governor to one of your club 
meetings every year to hear his or her message about Lions. And finally, some of you need to consider 
district leadership from one of the 35 committee heads, to zone chairmen, to several trustee positions 
and the ascending seats of 2nd Vice District Governor, !st Vice District Governor, and then District 
Governor. 

It's up to all of us to be in this altogether! 

Yours in Lionism 
Lion Brian Thomas, 1st Vice District Governor, 2021-2022 
 

Thought for the Month 

Grant me the serenity to accept people I cannot change,  
and the wisdom to change direction when I see them coming. 

A Message from 2nd Vice District Governor Jason Smith 

Greetings Lions of District 25-G, 

I hope to see many of you at the District Convention this year. It should be a fun time!  
Please plan on attending if you can. I'd love to see at least one representative from 
each and every club in the district, if not more.  

Don't forget that the Indiana Lions State Convention is right around the corner, as well. 
Please make arrangements to come for the weekend, or just for the day, whatever you 
can do. 

Keep our spring emphasis on growing our clubs. Ask your friends, neighbors, co-workers, and 
community members to join and help in your projects. Many people will never know what it means to 
be a Lion unless you ask them to join and learn about Lions. I did not know even a quarter of what 
Lions do before I joined. It amazed me to learn all that Lions do after I joined and became an active 
member of my club. Let's finish the year with a strong membership push and finish the year in the 
positive numbers. 

Yours in Lionism, 
Lion Jason Smith, 2nd Vice District Governor 



о 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Cabinet Secretary PDG Marty Juel 

Delegate Notice: In order to be certified to vote at the district convention as a delegate or 

alternate, your clubôs dues must have been received in their entirety by both Lions Clubs 

International and District Cabinet Treasurer Ron Guth by February 28, 15 days before the 

convention.  

Clubs in good standing with Lions Clubs International, the state, and district will be entitled to one 

delegate and one alternate for each 10 members, or major fraction thereof, who have been enrolled for 

at least one year and one day in the club according to the records of the international office on the first 

day of February. The major fraction shall be five or more members.  

In addition, the District Governor and all Past District Governors who are in good standing in a club in 

good standing in District 25-G are entitled to one vote in addition to their club delegate quotas. 

Where Oh Where Has All The Time Gone? 
A Message from Cabinet Treasurer Lion Ron Guth 

It seems like only a few weeks ago we celebrated New Yearôs Day and 

now there are only 4 months left until the start of the new Lionsô year. 

Itôs always a great time to invite new members to your club and until July 

1st, LCI has waived the new member fee of $35. Yea!  In the not-so-great 

news, during the LCI convention this summer a vote will be taken to 

approve the first of three dues increases over the next three years. If 

passed as expected, the LCI dues will increase by $3.00 for the 2023-24 year. Please plan for this 

when sending out your dues reminder notices to your club members. 

Donations for state projects have been coming in a little stronger than last year and we thank you for 

your support of Lions projects. As a reminder you can write one check for all of your state and/or 

district donations made out to District 25-G. 

There are only four months left of the LCIF Campaign 100 program started three years ago. Letôs show 

other Lions that District 25-G clubs and members are strong supporters and finish with a large ROAR! 

As always, LCIF donations must be sent directly to LCIF from the club. I have copies of the Campaign 

100 donation form as well as Melvin Jones application form and can send them to anyone who needs 

one. 

The last of the snow drifts are melting away today, but Iôm thinking I still might need to learn how that 

snow shovel thingy works before April arrives.  Iôll keep you posted. 

Lion Ron Guth, Cabinet Treasurer 

765-460-7177  
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Have you scheduled the District Governorôs visit to your club? District Governor Marlyn Fast would like 

to attend one of your club meetings, share his vision for our district, and hear your concerns. Check his 

calendar on page 16 of this newsletter, then give him a call at 574-875-5963 (home) or 574-538-1090 

(cell), or send an email message to mafast1107@gmail.com. 
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Get ready for your club elections 
by PDG Marty Juel, Nominations & Elections Chairperson 

Club Nominations and Elections: March is the month when your clubôs 
nominating committee should meet to propose a slate of officers for the 2022-
2023 Lions year. Elections should be held by April 15 and your officers reported 
on the MyLCI website by May 1.  

Either the club Secretary or President can do this. In the Officers section for your 
club, be sure to choose Select Term and click on Next Year before reporting each 
officer for next year.  

All information for your President, First Vice President, Second Vice President, 
Secretary, Treasurer, and Membership Chairperson should be reported. LCI now 

asks each club to report an LCIF Coordinator, Service Chairperson, and Marketing Communications 
Chairperson. Your clubôs Directors can also be reported.  

It is important that each officerôs information is updated before you file the report. You will probably 
need to add officersô birth years in order to update their information, if the year is not already recorded 
with their entry. Please make sure each officerôs name, address, phone number(s), spouseôs name, and 
e-mail address are correct. It is very important that e-mail addresses for all officers are included and 
correct.  

As you report each officer for next year, be sure to click ñsaveò before reporting the next officer. Before 
you log out, click on ñClub Informationò and check to make sure the correct days of the month and 
meeting times are recorded along with the name and address of your meeting place.  

Once you have finished, click on ñReportsò and then ñLions Club Officer Report for Next Year.ò Save the 
report to your computer and then e-mail it as an attachment to 1st VDG Brian Thomas at 
brian10k@aol.com, so he can get a head start on his district directory for next year. The report will not 
include spousesô names, so when you e-mail the report to him please include in your cover note the 
name of the spouse of each officer.  

Global Service Team Report 

Itôs hard to believe we are two-thirds of the way through this Lions year, yet here we 
are. Has your club completed the projects you have been so diligently working on? Do 
you have any goals you still want to achieve? With spring right around the corner, now is 
the time to begin planning those projects. One of the important reasons we joined the 
Lions organization is to make a difference in the lives of those less fortunate. If your club 
is taking on a project that seems to be overwhelming, consider working with a near-by 
Lions Club or other community organization. Partnering is a great way to get those 
service projects done. 

Also consider applying for a grant to help with the large projects you may be considering, but don't 
think you can afford. There are many grants available through local foundations, private entities, family 
grants, and community grants, as well as from LCIF and the Indiana Lions Foundation.   

I hope every club has a very productive last four months to get all the projects completed by year end. 
Continue the wonderful work you are doing within your communities. Lions are making a difference 
throughout the world and what we do in District 25-G is as important as everywhere else. Do not 
forget to tell the world what your club is doing to make it a better place. 

One other aspect of service I'd like to touch on is leadership. Serving as a leader is everyone's 
opportunity to grow personally in many ways. Don't be afraid to step up and volunteer to serve your 
club or the district in one of the many offices that are available. Club and district positions are a good 
way to get involved with being a leader. There is a great need within Lionism for our members to make 
the jump from following into leading. New leaders bring new ideas which help make better clubs. It is a 
great way to serve and grow. 

Lion Al Beehler, Global Service Team 
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Together We Serve é And Learn 

Global Leadership Team Report 

If you havenôt already read the February issue of the HOOSIER LION, do it now.  
I think it is one of the better issues weôve had recently, and it clearly provides 
food for thought. Council Chair Jim Queryôs powerful article on his trip to 
Mayfield, KY is tremendous. It alone makes picking up the LION worthwhile.  
His final words form most of this articleôs title. There is no truer statement. 

But what I really wanted to emphasize is that itôs time for all of us to come 
together. Over the past two years or so, we have learned to stay apart. A few 

Clubs just quit meeting, some operated by Zoom, while still others met with as little physical contact as 
possible. Iôm not faulting anyone for their Clubôs choices. But we got so used to being separated, we 
may have forgotten how great it is to be together. 

For instance, we just had a great District 25-G meeting in Leesburg, and Iôm not just talking about the 
superb Tail Twisting. We were presented with another super opportunity to serve hungry children, and 
we accepted that challenge. Some financial decisions got made, and not least, the breakfast was 
excellent. I know I was charged up when I left.   

Now we have two more great opportunities facing us. One is our own District 25-G Convention on 
March 12-13. The other is the State Convention on April 29 ï May 1 in Indianapolis. Itôs certainly not 
too late to register for either, and I strongly suggest you register for both. They will both feature 
opportunities to learn, to hear great speakers, to see friends again, to help shape the District and the 
State, and to enjoy some great food. 

Too often I hear that meetings are boring. My mother always said that meetings are only boring if you 
make them boring. So how do we make meetings exciting? First, come with the mindset that you will 
learn something new. Second, come with the mindset that you will see friends again. And third, come 
with the mindset that you will bring something new back to your Club. If you can do these things, itôs 
going to be a great meeting. I hope you will go home again with your Lions batteries recharged. 

So why wait? Sign up now. Be a leader. Be a learner. In togetherness we serve. Remember, when we 
serve, the community wins, and isnôt that what Lions is all about? 

PCC Dave Eisen, Global Leadership Team 

нлнн {ǘŀǘŜ /ƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴ {ǳǇǇƭŜƳŜƴǘ 

Be sure to check out the State Convention Supplement attached to the message 

that brought this newsletter to your email inbox. You will find everything you 

want or need to know about the 2022 Indiana Lions State Convention. The 

supplement includes a registration form, convention program book advertising 

application, exhibit and vendor application, scooter rental information, silent 

auction information, information about two proposals for constitutional changes 

that will be voted on at the convention, and information about the presentation of 

Melvin Jones Fellowships during the luncheon on Saturday.  

The Unclaimed Property Division of the Indiana Attorney General's Office may be 

holding a small BMV settlement or other unclaimed property for your Lions Club. To 

find out, go to the website at https://www.indianaunclaimed.gov/, enter your Lions 

Club name in the field labelled "Last or Business Name", then scroll down and click 

the "Search" button.  

Submitted by Lion Scott Fox, North Webster Lions Club 
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Thoughts on Membership: If We Build It, They Will Come 

In the 1989 film ñField of Dreamsò, struggling Iowa farmer Ray Kinsella heard a voice in 
his cornfield telling him, ñIf you build it, he will comeò. But what, Kinsella wondered, was 
he supposed to build, and who would come after he built it? Kinsella soon came to the 
realization that he was supposed to mow down a cornfield and build a baseball diamond. 
Despite opposition from his wife, who feared that the loss of the crop could result in the 
loss of the farm, Kinsella built the diamond, and when the project was complete, he 
found the answer to the second question, in the team of ghostly players who came to 
play on his field of dreams, and the long line of travelers who came to watch the games 

and recapture pieces of the past. 

The story is a fantasy, but the message of the voice is relevant to us as Lions: If we build it, they will 
come. If we build our local Lions Club to be a visible and relevant force for good in our local 
community, like-minded individuals who want to make a difference in the community will seek us out. 
This is not a fantasy; we see it happening in clubs in this district today. 

How do we make our Lions Club a visible and relevant force for good in our local community? 

We need to build relationships with local school officials, local government officials, local churches, and 
other organizations in our community, then leverage those relationships to identify current community 
needs and develop new projects to meet those needs. Examples abound in our district: one club led a 
community effort to rebuild a picnic shelter in a local park; several clubs participate in Operation 
SchoolSight, assisting school nurses with state-mandated vision screening; and many clubs participate 
in the Dictionary Project, providing free dictionaries to third-graders in local schools.  

The benefits to our community should be obvious; the benefits to our club are less obvious, but just as 
important. As we build these relationships and work with individuals in other organizations, we provide 
them with opportunities to learn about the vision, mission, goals, and accomplishments of our local 
Lions Club and Lions Clubs International. And when they learn about the many ways We Serve, some 
will choose to become a part of the greatest service organization in the world. 

If we build it, they will come. 

* * * * * 

As of January 31, 2022, District 25-G has added 73 new, reinstated, or transferred members, and has 
dropped 62 members, for a net gain of 11 members in the current Lions year. Six clubs have net gains 
of 5 or more members: Argos +5, Atwood +6, Culver +8, Fulton-Liberty +5, Lakeville +7, and Roann 
Covered Bridge +6.  
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Akron Lions Club Presents Melvin Jones Fellowships 

Lions Dean Baker and Ross Burdge were presented with Melvin Jones Fellowships at the monthly 
meeting of the Akron Lions Club on Tuesday, February 8th. Both gentlemen were recognized for their 
astonishing devotion of 56 years to serving the Akron community. Lions Brian Potter and Jim Steen 
presented the awards to the very deserving pair. Lion Brian specifically commented on how Lion Ross 
has always been an exceptional recruiter for the Lions Club and 
encourages other Lions to do the same. Lion Jim mentioned 
how Lion Dean over the years has been a loyal volunteer fryer 
for the Akron Lions Club monthly fundraiser and is always 
promoting tree plantings within the community. One will never 
find either of these gentlemen without a warm and welcoming 
smile, and they are willing to do any task that may need done 
to enhance the community. Congratulations to Lions Dean 
Baker and Ross Burdge! 

Pictured (l. to r.): Lion Josh Manns (Club President), Lion Brian 
Potter (Presenter), Lion Ross Burdge (Recipient), Lion Dean 
Baker (Recipient), Lion Jim Steen (Presenter), Lion Faith Kamp 
(Club Vice President), Lion Ron Dittman (Club Treasurer) 

Submitted by Lion Faith Kamp, Akron Lions Club 

Wakarusa Lions Club Presents Melvin Jones Fellowships 

The Wakarusa Lions Club presented Melvin Jones Fellowships to Lion 
John Beck (left) and Lion Troy Schwartz (right). Lion John and Lion Troy 
have been active members in the Wakarusa Club. Each has served as 
Club President and Vice President, and as chairman or in leadership 
roles in club projects and activities, including membership recruitment, 
Pork Chops in the Park dinner, Jonah Fish Fry sale, BBQ chicken sale, 
and pancake/sausage meal during the Maple Syrup Festival. 

Submitted by Lion Lamar Pippenger, Wakarusa Lions Club 

District Governor Inducts New Member at Lakeville Lions Club 

District Governor Marlyn Fast inducted a new member 
during his Official Visit to the Lakeville Lions Club on 
Tuesday, February 22, 2022. Lion Dean Shinneman was 
sponsored by Lion Larry Ort, the current Club President. 

The Lakeville Lions Club has welcomed 11 new members 
since the start of the current Lionsô year.  

Pictured (l. to r.): DG Marlyn Fast, new Lion Dean 
Shinneman, sponsoring Lion Larry Ort. Seated: Lion 
Amanda Fast, Lion Diane Fischer, PCC Vic Fischer 


